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December 1, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance and plan for transitioning the Communities of Opportunity Interim Governance Group to the permanent Governance Group during the first quarter of 2016, and approving the Governance Group’s role with respect to the Communities of Opportunity portion of the Best Starts for Kids levy proceeds.
As you are aware, the Communities of Opportunity (COO) initiative was launched in early 2014 after a period of planning between the Seattle Foundation and King County. The Seattle Foundation has made a significant investment in the launch of COO at $3,545,000, the most significant investment commitment of all funders to date. A Seattle Foundation and King County staff team coordinates together to manage the day-to-day operations of the COO initiative. The King County COO staff team members coordinate with Transformation Team members from Public Health and the Department of Community and Human Services, and with other departments as relevant to the work of COO.
The COO Interim Governance Group (IGG) has been meeting on a regular basis for the past 18 months to provide crucial input, feedback and oversight for the initiative. The IGG was created with a vision to secure members who make up a diverse group of cross-sector community leaders committed to work together through collective impact to deliver on improved equity in health and well-being outcomes in King County. To respect the strong partnerships with The Seattle Foundation and community members who have been serving on the IGG, the attached plan delineates a process of working with existing IGG members to propose the composition of the permanent governance group for the portion of levy proceeds that are to be utilized for communities of opportunity.
On behalf of the IGG, and our funder and community partners who have invested significant resources, time and energy in Communities of Opportunity, I would like to thank you for your support of the processes outlined in this ordinance and plan and look forward to working with the Council during the implementation of Best Starts for Kids.
If you would like any additional information, please contact Adrienne Quinn, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)


Cheryl Markham, Strategic Policy Advisor, DCHS
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